
 

 

 
Erica van den Honert 
Director  
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
4 Parramatta Square 
12 Darcy Street 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2150  
 
 
Ref: SSD 9835 

 
Dear Erica  
 
Re: SSD 9835 Sydney Football Stadium Redevelopment – Condition A55 
Revision of Strategies, Plans and Programs    
 
I refer to SSD 9835 for Sydney Football Stadium Stage 2 (Design, construction and 
operation), which was approved by the Minister for Planning and Public Spaces on 6 
December 2019. Savills has been appointed by the Applicant, Infrastructure NSW, to 
manage the post approval activities leading up to the commencement of construction.   
 
Condition A55 provides that within three months of the submission of compliance 
reports under condition 52, the strategies, plans and programs required under the 
consent must be reviewed, and the Planning Secretary and the Certifying Authority 
must be notified in writing that a review is being carried out.  The condition goes on to 
provide that following any review, if it is necessary, to either improve the environmental 
performance of the development, cater for a modification or comply with a direction, the 
strategies, plans, programs or drawings required under the consent must be revised, to 
the satisfaction of the Planning Secretary and / or Certifying Authority (where relevant). 
Where revisions are required, the revised document must be submitted to the Planning 
Secretary and / or Certifying Authority for approval and / or information (where relevant) 
within six weeks of the review. 
 
As you will be aware, the appointed site auditor (Senserva) for the project recently 
issues a Site Auditor’s Statement. In doing so, Senserva identified a series of 
recommendations relevant to the following approved management plans:  
 

 Construction Environmental Management Plan (to be approved by the 
Certifying Authority pursuant to Condition B22)  

 Construction Waste Management Sub Plan (to be approved by the Certifying 
Authority pursuant to Condition B24) 

 Construction Soil and Water Management Sub Plan (to be approved by the 
Certifying Authority pursuant to Condition B25) 

 Construction Air Quality Management Sub Plan (to be approved by the 
Certifying Authority pursuant to Condition B26) 

 
John Holland (the appointed contractor) has now revised and updated the documents 
to incorporate Senserva’s recommendations. The updated reports are enclosed for 
your information.  



Should you have any questions regarding this letter please contact the undersigned on 
0412 775 365. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

Stephanie Ballango 

Director 
Consultant to Infrastructure NSW  
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